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Press Release 
To: Downtown Businesses & Residents 

From: City of Waterloo  

Date: June 14, 2023 

Re: Downtown Resurfacing Project 

The City of Waterloo is scheduled to resurface the roads in the downtown area 

during a 2-3 week span (weather permitting), beginning June 21st at 7:00 am 

and should be completed no later than July 14, 2023.  

 

As part of the program, the following streets will be milled and resurfaced: 

 Main Street (from Gardner Street to Fourth Street and Fourth Street to the 

alleyway north of the old firehouse) 

 Church Street (from Fourth Street to First Street) 

 Third Street (from Market to Church Street) 

 Mill Street (from Market to South Library Street) 

 First Street (from Market to Church Street) 

 Fourth Street (from Rogers to Market Street) 

 Parkwood Subdivision 

 

A map is included as well. 

 

Although there will be minor traffic delays and parking limitations, the work will 

be completed in phases in an effort to allow some available parking in the 

downtown area throughout the process.  

 

Phase 1 will include the North-South facing streets and will take approximately 5 

days, Phase 2 will include the East-West facing streets and will take 

approximately 5 days and Phase 3 will be the streets in Parkwood subdivision. 
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Please watch for the temporary “no parking” signs that will be posted as needed 

during construction. 

 

Thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation as we work to improve 

our beautiful city. 

 

### 

 
Map Attachments: 

 
Downtown Area 
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Parkwood Subdivision 

 

 
 


